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                       Rock Tavern to Sugarloaf  

Project Update 

 

 
February 1, 2023 

 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
New York Transco (Transco) would like to inform you of upcoming extended work hours on the Rock Tavern to 
Sugarloaf Upgrade (RTS) anticipated for activities off Sugar Loaf Mountain Road next week. This work will occur within 
the rebuilt 115kV Sugarloaf Substation (currently under construction). This work involves the delivery of a substation 
autotransformer on or about February 6, followed by activities occurring 24 hours a day after the autotransformer 
is delivered, continuing for several days. 
 
This 24-hour work is necessary to install the autotransformer on its foundation pad, assemble the autotransformer 
and perform oil processing until the transformer is ready for testing. Oil processing is continuous and cannot be 
stopped until it is complete. The time for this activity varies by temperature and weather conditions. There will be 
some overnight noise from the oil-processing equipment and personnel working at the rebuilt substation. 
 
We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we continue to work on RTS. 
 
If you have any questions on RTS, please contact us at 800-314-4236 (toll-free) or questions@RTSUpgrade.com.  

 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
Shannon Baxevanis 
Stakeholder & Communications Lead 
New York Transco 
 

About RTS 

 

RTS is a proposed 12-mile transmission line 
upgrade from New Windsor to Chester that 
stays within existing utility corridors and/or 
utility-owned lands to help New York meet 
key environmental and economic goals by 
facilitating the flow of clean energy.  

 


